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Message from Miss Blackburn

PLEASE CAN WE ASK THAT YOU LEAVE THE DISABLED PARKING BAY
AVAILABLE FOR ANYONE THAT MAY NEED IT 

REMINDER TO WEAR SCHOOL UNIFORM
sweatshirt/navy jumper or cardigan, 
polo shirt  white/light blue 
navy/black trousers/joggers/leggings/skirt 
Sweatshirts, t-shirts and bookbags can be purchased through School Money and
collected from the office 

Dear parents and carers,

I hope you weren’t too affected by the snow and ice this week, luckily the
temperature is now on the up. 

Please don’t forget our coffee and cake morning next Tuesday, it will start at
2.45pm in the hall. We have lots of things to talk about over a cup of tea/coffee
and a slice of cake… any contributions of cake/biscuits would be gratefully
received. If you have any ideas about how we can improve/how you can help
etc then please bring them along to be discussed. I look forward to seeing you
then.

We would love you to come and join us on Monday 29th January at 2.30pm at
Germoe Church for our Christingle Service. All our school aged children will be
lighting their Christingle candles and singing hymns and the new vicar will be
ordering the service. There is an opportunity to donate to the Children’s
society so please bring any loose change you may have.

Have a lovely weekend   Paula Blackburn



School Closures in Emergency – Agreed Notification Procedure 
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council. Sometimes schools have to
make the decision to close either partially or fully due to inclement weather such as snow
or other unforeseen circumstances. The procedures are revised annually. The agreed
notification Procedure for our school is: We will inform Cornwall Council so they can update
their website We will inform local radio stations (BBC Radio Cornwall, Goldmine FM, Heart
FM, Pirate FM) so they can make announcements and update their websites We will post on
our Facebook pages, “The Federation of Boskenwyn and Germoe School,” “Boskenwyn FOBS”
and “Germoe FROGS” If you wake up to a blanket of snow in the near future then please
make sure you check one or more of the above places to keep up to date with school
closures, it may be that we open later or close earlier so you will need to check before
coming to school. If the school needs to close whilst the children are there then we will
contact all parents via phone

CLUBS
Monday 3.30-4.30pm                                                            Wednesday lunchtime
Football club - Mr Conway                                                    Choir - Miss Laity
Dance club - Miss Reeves                                                                             

Tuesday 3.30-4.30pm                                                             Thursday 3.30-4.30pm
Yoga club - Miss Burns                                                             Eco Club - Mrs Knight                                 
Origami club - Miss Symons
                                                                                              

Choir Club
Choir club is back and we’re heading to songfest!   It will take
place on a Wednesday lunch time and this term will only be
open to Rinsey and Godrevy class students, due to songfest age
restrictions. 
Songfest is a chance for primary and secondary school
students to come together as one big choir and perform a
collection of songs. This year the theme is sea shanty. We are
allowed to take 15 so if your child would like to take part, please
let Mrs Care know. I look forward to our first rehearsal! 
Miss Laity.

Academic and Pastoral Support 
If you need help or have concerns regarding your child, please see your class teacher in
the first instance. Discussion with your class teacher first will help them to meet the needs
of your child. Further support can be sought by class staff, should this be needed.



IMMINENT DATES

Tuesday 23rd January 
2.45pm Coffee and cake meeting

Thursday 25th January 
Y3-Y6 swimming 

Monday 29th January
2.30pm Christingle service at Germoe
Church

Monday 5th February
Football League Y3/4 at Helston 

29th February – 9am 
Coffee and cake meeting

SUMMER TERM 2024

23rd April 2.45pm
Coffee and cake meeting

Monday 17th June  
to Wednesday 19th June 
Helston School Y6 Transition events

20th June 9am
Coffee and cake meeting
24th June 
1:45pm Sports Day 
22nd July 
2.30pm  Leaver’s service 
24th July 
Break for Summer

TERM DATES 2023/2024

Autumn term (72 days)
4th September - 19th
December 2023
(Half term 23rd -27th October
2023)

Spring Term (56 days)
4th January - 28th March 2024
(Half term 12th-16th February
2024)

Summer term (67 days)
15th April - 24th July 2024
(Half term 27th May - 31st May
2024)
INSET 3rd-7th June 2024

DIARY DATES 2023/2024



This week in Godrevy Class we have had
quite an interesting five days. Year three to
year six have started swimming and we
have been sorted into our groups. We are
looking forward to seeing which groups we
are in and spending more time in the pool. 
Back at school, in English we have been
examining and creating non-chronological
reports- which are non-fiction texts that are
not in time order- about mythical sea
creatures. On Wednesday, we answered a
zoom call from a group of experienced NHS
workers. We played a myriad of guessing
games to match each person to their job
and then were invited to ask interesting
questions. We enjoyed learning about their
roles and if you think you also have an
interesting job then we would love to hear
from you too. 

GODREVY CLASS UPDATE 

SAFETY  NOTICE
We have seen cars parking on
the pavement, below the
playground,  at drop off and
collection times.  Please can we
ask that you refrain from doing
this as it means parents and
children have to go into the
road to get around the parked
cars. 

Thank you



Headstart Kernow
For children in Y5/6 and older - Headstart Kernow, have developed a mental
health site for young people, made by young people with lots of helpful
advice.  If your child is in Y5 or 6, this may be something you would like to look
at with them:
https://www.startnowcornwall.org.uk

Germoe Well-Being Borrowing Library
We have a few resources that are now available for
you to borrow, relating to supporting wellbeing,
emotions, anxiet, Autism, bereavement, trauma and
activities to support wellbeing. The box will be
available in the Office. Please use the 'sign out'
sheet and return the item within two weeks. If you
have books or resources that you no longer need or
use, we would be very grateful for them, to support
families further. Many thanks

Twitter and Instagram
The Federation of Germoe and Boskenwyn Schools are on twitter and
Instagram!
Twitter: @BoskenwynGermoe
Instagram: boskenwyngermoe
Feel free to follow us and spread the word to encourage others to hear about
the wonderful things happening in our schools.








